Adams and Jefferson County Hazardous Response Authority

Record of Proceedings

January 25,2022
The Board of Directors of the Adams and Jefferson County Hazardous Response Authority held its regularly scheduled meeting on January 25, 2022 as a virtual meeting using the ZOOM pro virtual meeting program. Meeting identification and entry instructions were sent to board members, identified proxy representatives and posted on the public bulletin board of the Authorities website www.adamsjeffcohazmat.org
Meeting ID: 863 2116 7848
Start Time:

The meeting was called to order by Jesse Miller at 1:17 P.M. (1317)

Attendance:
Board Members present (in the virtual meeting) were:
Jesse Miller, Karl Smalley, Bob Hose, Jess Daniel, Jamie Denison (with the voting proxy of Clint Fey) and John Simpson.
Excused from the meeting was: Dave Ramos, Steve Kelley, Brian Hlavacek and Clint Fey with voting proxy given to Jamie Denison via email.
Also attending was: Karie Slade and Glenn Grove
Change to the Agenda: None
Record of Proceedings: 
Minutes of the October 26, 2021 meeting had been prepared by Glenn but not distributed because he was unsure if Cassandra had already submitted meeting minutes to the board. After checking, it was determined that she had not so proposed minutes will be distributed and posted to the website.   
Financial Report:

· Financial reports for October, November, and December 2021 had been completed to be made available on the website. These were not sent to board members at this time because Glenn and Karie were still reviewing the format to make them easier to read and understand. As such, no action was taken and approval of the financials was tabled.
· Glenn did report that the year ended with a balance carry over from 2021 of $31,685.89. He also reminded the board that there would be a cost share of $18,700 being paid to Arapahoe County as part of the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) State Homeland Security Program (SHSP) grant for the new instruments that were awarded to the Authority but not yet purchased. FY 2021 net carry over is actually $12,985.89 which is deposited into the reserve/capital account.
Coordinators Report:

Team Meetings

· The Strategic Working Group (SWG) held a virtual meeting on January 6, 2022 to discuss guidance for team activities such as quarterly training and equipment needs. Perry Otero hosted the meeting and the three working groups.

· The plan is to continue having virtual meetings with the working group and the smaller working groups (Training, Equipment and FOGs) on a semi-monthly basis to try and maintain continuity and momentum.  

· FEMA State Homeland Security Program grant applications are due to the North Central Region by 1700 on Tuesday February 15th, 2022. 

· The UASI grant governance system is under review by Denver and the state. I have not been told what the cut-off date will be for that program.

Adams-Jeffco HazMat Team Training:

· 1st Quarter - January 10, 12 and 14, 2022 held via Zoom platform and delivered by Perry Otero, Thornton Fire. Topic was “The first hour” of a HazMat call; initial response, size-up and protective actions. How to request the team and what to expect when a request is made. Not all participating agencies have sent me their rosters.

· 2nd Quarter – April 11, 12 and 14, 2022 – In-house JPR Training

· 3rd Quarter – August 8,10 and 12, 2022 – In-house JPR Training

· 4th Quarter – October 10,11 and 13, 2022 – some sort of in person combined training or regional drill.

· There will be at least two more HazMat Technician classes in the metro area this year. Arvada Fire has expressed an interest in hosting one of them.

Board of Director’s Meeting Dates (Held on the fourth Tuesday of the first month of each quarter) 

1st Quarter – January 25, 2022 via Zoom 

2nd Quarter - April 26, 2022 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols.

3rd Quarter - July 26, 2022 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols.

4th Quarter - October 25, 2022 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols. 

Vehicle Status

HazMat-1 had the tires replaced on January 20th due to the age per the NFPA recommendations for emergency vehicles. Billing will be through North Metro Fire in order to receive fleet pricing.

· When the vehicle was returned to West Metro Station 2, Glenn broke the rear door window glass while backing into the bay. The rear window struck a wall mounted exercise rack breaking the safety glass. Cost of replacement is estimated to be around $250 - $300 and is below the deductible for the VFIS insurance policy. Glenn is working with SVI (the vehicle manufacturer to source a replacement window.
Board Member Reports:

Jesse Miller: Suggested that Ben Bearfoot of Lakewood PD may be interested in filling the At-Large position and that he would inquire if it would not upset the board to have two representatives from the City of Lakewood.  No one felt that would be a problem.
(
Karl Smalley: Karl reported that he and Glenn have been meeting regularly and as needed in order to sign checks and discuss the finances of the Authority. Karl reported that he felt that the finances are in order.
(
David Ramos: Absent
( 

Bob Hose: Reaffirmed that he had been selected by The Adams County Chiefs to replace Doug Hall on the Authority Board effective January 1, 2022. Bob asked what the procedure is to have Jim Gagliano added to the distribution list and to give him his (Bob’s) voting proxy should he be unable to attend a meeting. Glenn told him that there is a voting proxy form for the board members and that he would send one to Bob if he was unable to find the form on the website.
Bob also asked if, as the current vice chair of the group, Jesse Miller would be willing or interested in filling the role of the Chair of the board.  Jesse said he would consider it.
( 

Brian Hlavacek: Absent
(  

Steve Kelley: Absent
(
Jess Daniel: No report
( 

Clint Fey: Thanked member agencies for their assistance with the recent wildland fires and suggested that this could be a very busy season.
( 

Jamie Denison: Reported that the team training will consist of both team training and in-service training at the agencies to ensure that the HazMat Technician Job Performance Requirements (JPRs) can be met by team members. It is hoped that COVID protocols will be resolved before the fourth quarter training in order to have an in-person combined team training.
 ( 

John Simpson: No report
( 
At Large Position: (Vacant)
( 

Other Reports

· None
Old Business
· Glenn reported that the audits should be able to be started by Feis and Company as they now have direct auditor access to the QuickBooks accounts for both entities. Karie did not expect that the audits would be started for us until after April.
New Business

· As a result of Clint being appointed to represent fire districts and departments on the Jeffco Substance Authority board, the At-Large position is currently vacant. This position is filled directly by the other ten board members and do not require the approval or appointment of any other agencies.
· As the result od Doug Hall’s retirement from the board, the position of board chair is also currently vacant with Jesse Miller as Vice Chair filling in. 
Executive Session – None scheduled
Adjourned:
There being no additional business, a motion to adjourn was made by Bob Hose. There was a second from Jamie Denison. A vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
Next meeting date, Tuesday April 26, 2022 from 1300 to 1500. Location to be determined.
Secretary/Treasurer

